MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

MAY 25, 2011
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville 

 

Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville


Township






Ken Stanley, R-Irondale

Terry Bell, Vice-President, R-Salem Township


Mayor Jeffrey Stone, R-Bergholz

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary, R-Toronto           


Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond

Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County 



Donald Wilson, R-Saline Township

Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale 




Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township

Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township      


Dean Connors, A-Rayland

Donnie Elder, R-Knox Township                       


Charles Crawford, A-Saline Township

Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township          



Mayor Bob Gale, A-Wintersville

Mayor Ray Jeskey, R-Adena   




Jon Sperry, A-Stratton        

Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township        

 
         
Denny Taylor, A-New Alexandria

Linda Kovach, R-Smithfield          




Ed Willison, A-Amsterdam

Frank Litva, R-Warren Township    

           


Ron Malin, R-Smithfield Township       

       

STAFF

Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire       


           Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director

Robert Nottingham, R-Cross Creek Township

         
Richard Fender, Planner                 

Michael Paprocki, R-Jefferson County                     
           Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant   Wayne Roberts, R-Mt.Pleasant       



                       






OPENING OF MEETING:
President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
Vice-President Bell called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF APRIL 27, 2011 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Sperry to accept the minutes of the April 27, 2011 meeting with the change of State Senator Lou Gentile to State Representative Lou Gentile; seconded by Mr. Brownlee; motion passed unanimously. 

COMMUNICATIONS – Mr. Bell reported he had met with the horizon company which is the main contractor for connecting Appalachia which is the fiber optics that is coming to 34 counties in our portion of the State.  This is a $208 million dollar project which started last week in Logan, Ohio and they have until August 2013 to finish the project.  In the beginning everyone was told that it would be up in the air from pole to pole, but they have been informed there will be some fiber optics buried in the ground in townships.  The townships will be notified way ahead of time before they start digging.  When they do dig it will be 40” minimum.

JEFFERSON COUNTY RPC










 
MAY MINUTES











PAGE 2
DIRECTOR’S REPORT  


FY2010 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – The County was awarded $284,000.00.  Tomorrow at the Commissioners meeting we will have a bid opening for the paving projects for Knox Township, Village of Dillonvale, Village of Empire, and the City of Toronto.  We would also like to thank the Engineer’s office for getting the bid packets together for us.  We also have $64,200.00 in Home Repairs.  Seven (7) homes have been identified by the committee.  A bid opening was held on Monday, May 23rd and the bids are under review between our housing specialist and our office.  


FY2011 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – We still do not have the amount from the State. The State is still telling us to use the figures from last year.  The Villages of Smithfield, Wintersville, Wells Township, and the City of Toronto are gauging their projects on last year’s figures.  All projects have been identified.  The State has extended the deadline from June24th to July 29th.  Our second public hearing will be scheduled at the end of June or the beginning of July, depending on when we get our allotted amount from the State.


The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization -   We have completed 29 demolitions.  We are still working with our Consultants (CT Consultants) and Belmont County.  Belmont County has some unused funds.  


WATER AND SEWER (Pottery Addition) –   We have arranged a Stakeholder meeting with all the funding sources on June 9th.  Our office will administer the CDBG funding for this project.  This will be a roundtable discussion with all the funding sources involved.

Census 2010 – Everyone was provided with an up-to-date information sheet and also the information on Jefferson County profile.


Land Use Plan – We haven’t heard back yet from RCAP about our $20,000.00 grant.


2011 Directory – Everyone was provided the 2011 Directory.  Anyone who did not receive their directory was asked to see Betty Lou.


Fair Housing - The Director explained that Regional Planning Commission is the Fair Housing administrator for Jefferson County.  We provide that service through our Community Development Block Grant.  We normally go out and hire a consultant however; there was a group that was formed through the City of Steubenville (the Ohio Valley Housing Center, Inc.) who has a 501.c3.  You will be seeing this happening more and more whereas everyone is trying to combine services and operations.  The Director recommended a motion be made for Regional Planning Commission to enter into a contract with the Ohio Valley Housing Center, Inc. to provide Fair Housing services.  A motion was made by Mr. Sgalla to hire Ohio Valley Housing Center, Inc. as the fair housing consultant for Jefferson County; seconded by Mr. Paprocki; motion passed unanimously.

PLANNERS REPORT


The Planner reported we now have 15 Phase I reports completed.  He reminded everyone a Phase I report contains the history of a property to determine if any of its past uses were likely to have left it contaminated.  In addition we have 1 Phase II report completed.


Mr. Fender has written four net effect statements and created area maps for the CDBG FY11 grant.


He represents Regional Planning on the Jefferson County Trails Steering Committee which is going to become the Jefferson County Trails and Greenways Task Force.  He will be attending the trails taskforce meeting on Thursday, June 9th.  Extra copies of the Jefferson County Trails and Greenways Plan was available for anyone wishing to have one.


He helped a Transportation Engineer working on the proposed Brilliant Bridge project find county land use information needed for the project.


The Planner has attended Wayne and Knox Township trustees meetings and he plans to go to more such meetings around the county.
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FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported the receipts as of the end of April in the Regional Planning account were $169,324.00 and the disbursements were $52,221.20 which leaves a balance of $117,102.80.


President Fabian reminded the Commission members about the attendance for the RPC meetings.  Nobody can miss more than two meetings or you will stay in place on the status list.  As of right now there are six entities which have already missed two meetings; Villages of Dillonvale, New Alexandria, Yorkville, and Knox, Springfield, and Wayne Townships.  These entities can not miss another meeting or they will not move up on the Status List.

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be June 22, 2011 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Andresen moved that the meeting be adjourned; seconded by Mr. Jordan; motion carried

unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

